Minutes of the Selectmen's Meeting May 9, 1977

Eric F. Tenney and Emery S. Doane present, Eric F. Tenney presiding Richard O. Schacht called, he was detained by a customer.

Charles Rabideau of the fire company #2 brought in the letter to the telephone company which the Selectmen requested last week complaining about repair service on Company 2's fire alarm. The Selectmen will forward it to the Telephone Company.

Russell Cuddihy brought in his estimate to repair the backstop at the ballfield using the fence and what poles that can be salvaged. He estimated that it could be done for between \$800.00 and \$900.00. He stipulated that he would have to have the help of the Highway Department to pull out the poles and take down the fence as it now stands. The Selectmen agreed that he should go ahead and do it, but to consult with Donald Paige head of the Little League as to the location of the backstop.

The Selectmen met with the Town Barn Committee in Executive session.

The Selectmen met with the Road Crew and Merle Aborn in Executive session.

Warrants for the collection of Yield taxes for 1976, and Resident Taxes for 1977 were signed.

Emery Doane reported that Raymond Grant pointed out that there is a dead maple in front of his house, since there are wires running through it Public Service will look at it.

Emery Doane also reported that he had spoken to Mark Tenney about trees in the town of Antrim. There will be further discussion at a later date.

It was reported that Ken Parker of public service had asked if the company could put up a pole in the rear of the Town Hall. The Selectmen instructed the secretary to call Mr. Parker and tell him that it should not interfer with the painting of the Fire Station Tower. And that when it is going to be done to get in touch with Emery Doane and he will check to see if the location is okay.